Shoreham Rowing Club Open Day
About you:

· Physical readiness:

· You must be able bodied – as much as we’d love to, our facilities and club location on a pebble beach mean we cannot accommodate those with disabilities.

· You must be able to take part in a physically demanding sporting activity – the races will take about 3-5mins each and be hard work.
· Our “rule of thumb” is that you should be capable of running 2km or sprinting for 200m

· You’ll be required to fill in a physical readiness questionnaire when you arrive
· Rowing can be dangerous
· Rowing on the sea (even in the port area where we’ll be) can be dangerous – we’ll provide experienced coaches and a safety boat on the water at all times however there is always a risk to going onto the water. If you’re worried – please ask.
· There is a danger of capsize – with a crew of 4 novices in a boat for the first time there is a chance you might fall in. We’ll provide instructions on what to do in this situation. Our boats are very stable, and it is very unlikely but we can’t promise it won’t happen! 
Before you arrive, what do you need to know?
· The open day runs from 8.30am until 5.00pm – “Row to Race” you will need to arrive at 8.30am – you’ll be done by 3.30pm with prize giving at 4.30pm. 
· Prizes awarded to the winning crew, as well as in a few other fun categories…
· In the case of adverse weather, we may have to cancel, we’ll notify all attendees, by email or phone (if we have your number) and using our social media if this is the case - so you might like to follow us on twitter or Facebook.
· The club is located by the lighthouse and RNLI Station on Kingston Beach, this is between Southwick and Shoreham on the A259.
· There is a free car park at the beach, but it is often busy, especially on sunny days. We recommend that you don’t drive unless you absolutely have to, if you do – try to share! If the car park is full there is another about ½ a mile away on the A259 towards Brighton.

· The club is well-served by public transport – the Stagecoach 700 bus runs from Brighton & Worthing and stops outside the club. Southwick rail station is approx. 15mins walk away.

· There are changing facilities at the club for men and women.
· We have a bar and will have a food stall with hot and cold food available
What do you need to bring?

· “Wet Shoes” a pair of old trainers or similar, which you do not mind getting wet – you’ll be wearing these in the water.
· “Dry shoes” – may seem obvious – but you should have another set of shoes to go home in! 

· Lots of clothes! Whilst it is VERY unlikely, there is a chance you could fall into the water. We therefore insist that you have at least one spare set of clothes with you. It’s also advisable to bring a water proof and a spare t-shirt as whilst you might not fall in, you might well get splashed! 
· We recommend wearing, shorts or leggings for rowing. Even shorts need to be relatively tight fitting – in order not to become tangled in the sliding seats on the rowing boat. Bear in mind that they’ll get wet – so best that the don’t soak up too much water! 
· Some cash – we don’t have a card machine, and you might like to buy some food or a drink. You’ll also need to pay your entry fee if taking part in the Races.
